
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

  

 

  

 

 

  

Contact us: 

West Wyalong 
Public School 
71 Park Street 
West Wyalong NSW 
2671 
Phone: 02 6972 2157 

Fax: 02 6972 2818 

Email:  
westwyalon-
p.school@det.nsw.edu
.au 

Website: 
www.westwyalon-
p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

West Wyalong Public School 
NEWSLETTER 

TERM 4 Week 9 
Monday 7th 

  December 2020 

  From the Principal’s Desk 
Welcome to Week 9! 
 
We have our Presentation Day Assembly tomorrow morning at McAlister Oval. This 
is an invitation only event and parents are asked to sit in family groups at markers 
and social distancing from one another. Parents will need to sign in and enter from 
the Netball courts. Please don’t forget to bring a chair. We are so happy that we can 
come together for our final assembly for 2020 and celebrate the achievements of our 
students. 
 
I would like to thank those of you who have filled in the survey which was emailed 
out last week. This is an anonymous Google Form. This is giving us feedback on our 
Current School Plan and on average has taken less than 5 minutes. If you haven’t 
received an email please ring the office and we will email out to you.  
 
Our school year is coming to an end, what a year it’s been. Students finish on 
Wednesday 16th December. Report cards, Portfolios and Littlescribe books will be 
sent home on Monday 14th December. 
 
Next year there is a change to the beginning of the year. Therefore 2021 school year 
starts -  
 Staff Development Days - Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th of January.  
 Year 1- 6 will start on Friday 29th January and  
 Kindergarten will begin on Monday 1st February. 
 

Have a great week! 

Jodi Penfold 
Acting Principal 
 
 

PRESENTATION DAY 2020 
Presentation Day will be very different this year due to COVID-19 restrictions. Our Presentation Day 
is TOMORROW Tuesday 8th December at McAlister Oval commencing at 9:30am. Hopefully we will 
be finished by 10:30am to beat the heat! 

Due to COVID restrictions parent numbers need to be restricted and only parents of award recipients 
can attend our Presentation Day this year. 

If your child is receiving an award you will receive an invitation in the mail. 

 All parents/guardians of Year 6 students will be invited to attend.  



 Congratulations to 
 Lachlan Miller 
on receiving his   

Gold Award  

  

 PRIMARY AWARDS 
 

Merit Awards 

3-4 Green: Alexander Collins 
  Jemma Gillespie 
  Broden Dolan (Literacy) 
  

3-4 Pink: Ari Connors 
  Caylen McKay 
  Georgia Collins (Literacy) 
 

3-4 Red:  Broden Dolan 
  Nixon Heaslip 
  Josephine Biggam (Literacy) 
  

5 Blue: Chloe Brohan 
Aim Christi 
Lila Lancaster 

 

5 Red:  Lucinda Biggam 
  Cooper Brawn 

Mae Eyles 
Bessie Lemon 

 

 6 Orange: Annie Smith 
  Kade Wendt 
  Keira Wright 
   

6 Yellow: Callum Holloway 
  Kaylee Marinkovic 
  Ellenor Worland 
 

Miss Nutt Bella Pursehouse 
(Literacy) 

 
   

SILVER BAR AWARDS 
Bakr AlBajalan,  
Iley Anderson,  

Ella Burgoyne, Blain Burns, 
Charlie Eyles, Jhye Fuller, 

Callum Holloway, Teila Kremer, 
Lila Lancaster,  

Kaylee Marinkovic,  
Amanda Penfold,  

Jayda Rees, Sienna Turner,  
Hannah Waddell, 

Harply Wendt,  
Lucy Whiley,  

Ellenor Worland, Keira Wright.  
 
 

Maths Awards 
Bradley Ackland, Asher Collins,  

Broden Dolan, Kalan Miller,  
Monnie Wiencke, Tilly Wilmot, Keira Wright.  
 
 

 
 

   

SMILEY BADGES 
Asher Collins, Gemma Gillespie, 

Zac Johnston, Ava Lancaster, 
Quincy Ng, Matilda Stockley.  

 

 

BOOK AWARDS 
April Brooks, Skye Buys, 

Emily Seaman, 
Ellenor Worland 

 

TERM 4       Week 8     1st December 2020 



 

  

Week 8 Primary Assembly 
1st December 2020 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Week 8 Primary Assembly 
1st December 2020 



The School Canteen will be 
open  

Monday 14th December  
and  

Wednesday 16th December  
 

 

NACHOS and JUICE BOMB’S are 
NO LONGER AVAILABLE AT THE 

CANTEEN! 

 

 
   

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

    

 

  

 

  

 

SCHOOL and COMMUNITY NEWS 

Tuesday 8th December 
Presentation Day 
Santa Photos 
Monday 14th December 
Canteen open 
Wednesday 16th December 
Last day of 2020 for all 
students 
Friday 29th January 2021 
First day Term 1 2021 for 
students in Years 1 – 6 
Monday 1st February 
First day of Term 1 2020 for 
Kindergarten students 
 
 
 

 

Dates for the Diary: WEEK 9 LIBRARY NEWS 

Borrowing for Term 4 has now finished. If you received an 
overdue notice or text message last week please return your 
child’s library book(s) immediately. If you have lost the 
library book please let Mrs Grimshaw know by ringing the 
school.  

 

 

2020 Year Books have 
been distributed.  

The P & C still have 
copies of the  

2020 & 2019 Yearbooks 
available for purchase.  
Books will be available at the 
Presentation Day Assembly at 
$25 each, or contact Leanne 

Cox to purchase a copy.  
 



NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure

schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

For more information contact: 
Southern NSW - Asset Management Unit
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

Investing in our schools
The Cooler Classrooms Program is a $500 
million, five-year investment by the NSW 
Government to improve learning 
environments in public schools across NSW. 

We are committed to delivering a quality, 
sustainable and cost effective program to 
ensure our students enjoy the healthy and 
comfortable learning environments.

Scope of works
At your school, the program will deliver: 

• Air conditioning and fresh air 
ventilation in 17 classrooms 
and library spaces.

Installation works to begin 
Installation works will begin Term 4, 2020.

Work will take place between approx 7am 
and 6pm, Monday – Friday and 7:30am – 
3:30pm on Weekends.

It is estimated construction works may take 
up to 14 weeks. An installation plan has been 
developed to minimise disruption of 
construction works on  school operations.

We will continue to work with the contractor, 
JR Electrical, to ensure any disruption to 
our neighbours is kept to a minimum.

If you have any questions about this project 
please contact us on the details below.  

West Wyalong Public School
Cooler Classrooms Program 
Update for parents and guardians December 2020

Progress summary
An air conditioning, heating and fresh air 
ventilation solution has been designed to 
meet the scope of works. JR Electrical. 
has been awarded the installation 
contract. 
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